
OHS Principal’s Report – May 15, 2013 

 

Enrollment 2012-13         SAT 1000 

 5/9 9/12 10/9 11/14 12/12 1/18 2/20 3/21 4/8 5/7  

9
th

 59 58 59 56 55 55 55 54 54 54  

10
th

 50 56 54 54 54 53 51 51 50 49  

11
th

 43 51 50 51 53 53 51 51 51 51  

12
th

 41 45 45 44 45 44 44 44 43 43  

Totals 193 210 208 205 207 205 201 200 198 197  

 

Attendance          SAT 2300 

 5/9 9/12 10/9 11/14 12/12 1/18 2/20 3/21 4/8 5/7   

9
th

 95.36 97.68 96.03 96.23 96.25 96.34 95.72 95.89 95.97 95.71   

10
th

 95.78 94.35 93.65 94.26 94.78 94.94 94.76 94.92 94.98 94.90   

11
th

 95.46 96.35 95.55 95.39 95.26 95.13 94.27 94.26 94.38 94.56   

12
th

 92.46 96.29 94.96 95.24 95.50 95.75 95.49 95.41 95.28 95.29  Goal 

Totals 94.86 96.18 95.06 95.3 95.46 95.54 95.05 95.12 95.16 95.12  96.5% 
 

Upcoming Events

 

May 

13- OHS Academic Banquet @ Convention 

Center 6:30 

14- Lion’s Roar in OHS Auditorium @ 6:30 

15- Progress reports 

- Algebra 2 EOC 

- Physics EOC 

18- prom 

19 – Baccalaureate 8pm 

20 – Athletic Banquet @ Civic 6 pm 

21 – Band Banquet @ Civic 6:30 

23 – Band Concert @ convention 7 pm 

24 – seniors final exams periods 1 & 8 

- Class Olympics after lunch 

27 school holiday 

28- final exams 2,3,4 

29 – final exams 5,6,7 

30- final exams 1,8 except seniors 

- Senior breakfast 8:30 am 

- Graduation practice 

31 - Graduation 8pm 

June 

3-26 Summer School

 

Enrollment is down to 197 at the high school campus. 

Attendance is down slightly to 95.12% as a campus. We have held an Attendance Committee 

meeting to discuss Course Credit, Credit Recovery, Attendance Recovery, Parent Meetings, and 

Summer School for students with attendance issues. The attendance Committee also met with 

parents to discuss the previously mentioned possibilities. Since we had some students that remain 

at risk of not receiving credit, we will hold additional meetings to discuss attendance recovery 

opportunities such as summer school as well as after school make-up time. We are planning our 

next student/parent meetings. 

Class Olympics – Thanks Coach Perez for volunteering to organize the OHS Class Olympics.  

TAKS/EOC Tutorials – We had our last Saturday TAKS/EOC tutorials on May 4. We appreciate 

Mr. Youngblood, Mrs. Maldonado, Mr. Ellermann, Coach Moseley, Mrs. Smith, Coach Tandy, 



and Coach Clayton for being here with students to improve their skills in order to increase their 

achievement possibilities for their TAKS and EOC tests.  

Semester Exams will be the last three days of the semester except for seniors. Seniors will take 

theirs a day early to allow teachers time to grade, ensure readiness for graduation and allow time 

for graduation practice. Teachers are preparing those now for review. 

Senior meetings – We continue to have a few seniors in danger of not graduating; therefore, we 

have set up parent/student/teacher/counselor/principal meetings each 3 weeks to monitor these 

individuals. We are continuing to monitor and meet as needed. 

Driver Education continues to be taught by Coach Tandy each morning at 6:30 am. through May 

17. Driving will occur this summer. Coach Tandy drove the students to Angelo as a group to test. 

I believe we only had two that did not pass the written portion. Thanks Coach Tandy!!! 

Track- Congratulations to Cynthia Garcia and McKenna Moses for qualifying for the state track 

meet. Cynthia will be running the 400 and McKenna will be pole vaulting. 

UIL Academics – Congratulations to Chris Cantu for qualifying for STATE and his coach, 

Vanessa Gutierrez, for helping him accomplish this achievement!!! 

 


